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The December General meeting 

will be held at the Club Field 

10AM, Saturday Dec. 11th. Flying 

is closed during the meeting.  

wdarc.org 

 
Prez Sez    Forrest Barton 

Board Meeting Minutes  Mike O’Kane 

General Meeting Minutes Mike O’Kane 

WDA Newsletter… 40 years ago 

Modeler's Corner   Rich Geertson 

 

Afternoon everyone, Not much going on this month we had the early rain and now things have dried 

out with some hit and miss fog at the field. 

We’re into nomination season for club officers.  We have all four officers up and it looks like two board positions this 

year.  If you or someone you know has an interest in being part of the club management please feel free to nominate 

them at a club meeting.  If you have questions on what a position entails please let me know and I can shed some 

light on that as well.  We will be voting on those positions at the next club meeting on Saturday Dec 11th 10am at the 

field.   

On a similar note as I leave as President I would encourage all the members of this club to look around at the people 

that keep this club running.  The chair positions, officers and board members, the guys on the field crew, our contest 

directors.  If you see them around the field give them a heartfelt thanks and a pat on the back.  There is no one person 

that is indispensable to this club, but at the same time it takes a great team effort of many to keep things moving and 

operating for this club.  I want to thank everyone around me in those positions that have helped me this year.  Thank 

you all for everything you do!!! 

Speaking of effort around the field and for the club, if you have points information to be turned in for renewal you 

can send that information direct into Stein as the club point’s chair.  You can also review on the club web site the cur-
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rent accounting of points that are recorded. 

I have been putting together the contest calendar for next year.  I have listed the tentative schedule below, as some 

things are still in flux.  One thing that is not is Chilly n’ Chili.  For those new to the club it is the “come out and fly 

rain or shine” event no matter the weather.  We have been pretty blessed over the last several years with great weather 

on New Year’s day; we’ll see if that continues.  The event is a pot-luck style so bring something with you: chili, corn 

bread, snacks, drinks, etc.  This is one of my favorite events of the year as it’s a great opportunity to see members and 

what they have been working on.  Also a reminder that it’s a great time to grab a friend and bring them along and in-

troduce them to the field and the club.  If you have questions on the event please let me know. 

Jan 1st - John Hoppe's "Chilly n' Chili" 

April 1st-3rd - Jet Fly 

April 29th- May 1st - Float Fly 

May 12th-14th - Heli Scale Masters 

May 21st-22nd - Fred Burgdorf Pylon Race 

June 11th-12th - Open House & Swap Meet is (Sat Only) 

Aug 20th-21st - Goyet Stunt Classic 

Sept 2nd-4th - Wings of Victory 

Sept 24th-25th - Meet n' Meat 

Sept 24th-25th - Pattern Contest 

Sept 30th-Oct 2nd - Float Fly 

Please everyone continue to be considerate of others around you and their 6ft personal space.  We all have different 

feelings and comfort levels when it comes to Covid. 

As a reminder to everyone please pack out what you pack in.  We do not have trash service at the field.  So please 

take anything with you that you brought including crashed aircraft and the associated components. 

In closing I want to thank everyone in the club for a great year around the field.  We can all have our ups and downs, 

but I personally love this hobby and aviation and cherish the people it has introduced into my life.  I want to wish you 

and your family a blessed and happy holiday season.  Be safe and remember to appreciate your time with friends and 

family, that time is finite. 

As always if anyone has questions or concerns please let me know. 

I look forward to seeing you all around the field, Forrest   

Board Members Meeting 
November 11, 2021 

ZOOM meeting 
 
Board Members present: John Eaton, Doug Barton, Jeff Lovitt, Chris Dillinger, Keith Young, Mike O’Kane and Danny 
white 
Meeting was conducted via ZOOM on 11-11-21 
Meeting called to order. 
 
Discussion 
 Membership is at 101 
 John is checking with the Library to see if we can continue to hold meetings at the Leake room, info pending.  No 

response from the County as of yet 
 Plaques with Eut Tileston and Roy Holmes names were motioned, 2nd and approved 
 Contest Calendar was discussed and the information of the discussion is posted in the General meeting minutes. 
 Switching pumping service from Yolo Pumping to Area Portable Services due to billing issues.  Agenda item for 

next December Board meeting. 
 Current nominations listed in the General meeting minutes 
 
Next Board Meeting scheduled for Thursday December 9th @ 7pm via zoom.   
Meeting adjourned 
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General Members Meeting 

November13, 2021 

Meeting location Burgdorf Henson Field 

 

Board Members present:  Forest Barton John Eaton, Mike O’Kane, Jeff Lovitt, Chris Dellinger, Keith Young, Doug 

Barton and Dan Winters. 

Meeting called to order by Forrest Barton. Members present constitute a quorum 

New Letter Meeting minutes reviewed, motion for approval, 2nd, and received a majority vote to pass.  

 

Recognition of guests and new members, one present 

 

Officer reports 

President: Forest Barton comments throughout the meeting 

V.P. position open @ present 

Secretary: Mike O’Kane  No secretary comments. 

Treasury: Monthly income/expenses were $400.00 income and $396.00 expenses a $4.00 gain 

Membership:  101 membership cards have been issued.   

Membership renewal is ongoing, John can accept PayPal utilizing Friends and relative’s method. PayPal address is 

WDA2100@yahoo.com.  Note: Membership work points will be applicable for the 2022 renewal.  

Safety Chair: Interim Safety Chair is Mike O’Kane, appointment of new chair person was discussed and will be ap-

pointed by the next elected president. 

Regarding safety when at the field, control of a model aircraft can be lost at any time for various reasons and a 1st 

flight of a new model can be exciting to say the least.  Keep a heads up whenever an aircraft is in the sky, use a 2nd 

at the pilot flight line whenever possible.  Be the vigilant safety eyes for quests young and old.  To the pilot in com-

mand, should you begin having issues or all is not good from the moment you lift off let those around you know what 

is happening.   

Your model should be the only aircraft in the sky for 1st flight.   Fly safe and keep your head up. 

Food events being considered need to be in line with County requirements. 

All C02 extinguishers in the RC Pit area have been inverted and shaken to prevent caking of the extinguishing agent, 

all pressures are nominal. 

Field Chair:  Please consider reaching out to Art if you want to assist with mowing and upkeep of the equipment.   

There is currently no water available from Yolo County 

News Letter: Rich Geertson is always looking for any article you care to see published pleases send to Rich’s atten-

tion and mention the article is for inclusion in the NEWS Letter.  Share your past or current build with the Club.  Arti-

cles contributed for publication in the NEWS letter are the opinion of the contributor.  

Points Chair:  The point tally is current as of this meeting. 

WEB Page:   Kerry has the WEB current. 

 

Old Business:   Woodland Christian after school STEM program.  Item closed and will be reopened when the 

school has a working plan. 

This project has been postponed indefinitely due to Covid-19 issues.  

 

New Business: 

Roy Homes passed away on October 31st, a commemorative plaque with his name was approved by the Board at 

the last BOD meeting 

A plaque was also approved for Eut Tileston at the last Board meeting.   

Both members made significant contributions to the Club over the years 

 

Event scheduling, contact Forrest Barton with the event and date request. Here is the lineup for events as of this writ-
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ing: 

 April 1, 2, and 3rd   Float Fly   Awaiting details from Randy.  Deposit has reportedly been made for these dates 

more info to follow 

 May 12, 13 and 14th  Scale Helicopter Masters Thursday through Saturday   Over the past ten years this event 

has contributed more than $100,000.00 to Autism Speaks  Thank you Gonzalo and all others who make this hap-

pen   http://helicopter-scale-masters.com/ RC Flight Line is closed for this event 

 May 19, 20 and 21st   Fred Burgdorf Memorial Pylon Race.  Here is nice bio link re: Fred https://

www.modelaircraft.org/sites/default/files/BurgdorfFredH.pdf Robert Holik is looking for volunteers to help with this 

event please give him a call.  RC Flight Line is closed for this event 

 June 11th and 12th   Woodland/Davis Aeromodelers Open House and Swap Meet.  Swap meet will be on Satur-

day only.  Flying Field is open to all AMA members, campers are welcome though no hookups available, Proof of 

AMA membership must be available.  Donations:   If you would like to donate an item to the Club please contact 

Mike O’Kane, Keith Young or any Board Officer or Board member for approval.  Please do not drop off any items 

until the Board has approved the donation.  The Club will issue a Tax deductible Donation Letter for eligible do-

nations.  If you have something to sell bring it, swap meet not limited to Model aviation items, if it does not sell 

you have to take it with you when you leave. 

 August 20st and 22nd.  Goyet U-control event   U-control circles are closed for this event 

 September 2nd 3rd and  4th  Wings of Victory:   RC flight line is open during this event, confirmation pending 

 September 24th and 25th, Meet and Meat U-control event   U-control circles are closed for this event 

 September 24th and 25th Pattern contest (to be confirmed)   RC flight line is closed 

 Float Fly Date to be determined 

 October “Dawn Patrol” WWI fly-in; date to be determined 

 

Nominations were opened. 

Motion for Mike O’Kane as Secretary, 2nd made, nomination approved 

  

Motion previously approved for Forrest Barton as the Vice President. 

Motion previously approved for John Eaton as the treasurer. 

Bill McGaughey nominated for Board position anticipated to be vacated by Jeff Lovitt’s election as president, motion 

to accept nomination made, 2nd and approved by unanimous vote. 

Dan Winters nomination approved for his current Board position. 

This is the end of year Election meeting plan to attend and cast your vote 

 

Work Party at Eut’s Home Saturday the 20th 9:00am 1800 Carmela Drive Carmichael CA 

Heavy yard work and clean debris from pool 

 

Monthly Work parties have been re-established and will be held the Saturday following the General Club meeting. No 

additional work party schedules are anticipated for the remainder of 2021. The field is  closed during work parties. 

 

Next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday December 9th at 7pm via ZOOM. 

Next General Membership meeting is Saturday December 11th, 10:00a at the Field. 

Information regarding use of the Yolo County Library access to the Leake room has 

not been received, if the room becomes available the Club meetings will resume on 

the 2nd Monday of the month at 7pm.   

Check the WEB page for current location.  Use of the Library is not anticipated. 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

http://helicopter-scale-masters.com/
https://www.modelaircraft.org/sites/default/files/BurgdorfFredH.pdf
https://www.modelaircraft.org/sites/default/files/BurgdorfFredH.pdf
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ghost from a Christmas past... 
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As I have stated in the past, If I don’t receive any articles for 

the newsletter, I will write about things that interest me… I 

am hopeful they interest or inspire you. 

After a really stupid landing with the Skyrocket, the right 

wing sustained some damage. By “stupid” I mean that I 

slowed the airplane too much and stalled it onto the runway. 

Full disclosure? When I get nervous, my piloting skills go 

OUT THE WINDOW. And I can’t even tell you WHY I was 

so nervous, this being the second flight of the day? ...the first 

being perfectly successful. 

IF I had to guess, it was that ugly touch-n-go performed dur-

ing flight #2 in which I almost lost the plane. That shook me 

up such that when it came time to land, my brain was pretty 

well short-circuited, leading to a terminal case of DUMB 

THUMBS!  So WHY the dicey touch-n-go? 

I finally realized that asymmetrical engine thrust was rendering ground handling a nightmare! Actually, John Casey 

pointed this out and recommended a rudder gyro, which I have since added. When set to Heading Hold, ground han-

dling has improved dramatically. The gyro can compensate for uneven engine thrust much sooner than I can and take-

offs are now nearly arrow straight… dittos touch-n-goes! In the air, the Skyrocket does not require a gyro to handle 

well. 

The cold weather and work have conspired to prolong my wing repairs, but as of this writing, I’m ready for one last 

light coat of primer, a light wet sanding with 600 grit, then the application of yellow paint. 

NOTICE both the grey and white primers (and rust colored spot putty) on the wing. You may have your own methods 

of priming and painting, but what I like to do is first apply 

Duplicolor GREY primer. For GAS airplanes (that do not 

require fuel proofing against glow fuel), I am SOLD on Du-

plicolor primers and paints.  The grey is a thicker primer 

that fills imperfections. After sanding the grey primer, I 

then apply Duplicolor WHITE primer. The white is a thin-

ner solution with not much ability to fill, but great for re-

vealing minor surface flaws. When final sanding the white 

primer, I can easily see when I have sanded through the 

white to the grey, which gives me a gauge on how much to 

continue sanding. The system seems to work and Duplicol-

or paints go on very well, are very opaque (good coverage), 

and the rattle cans come with a spray tip that is superior to 

what you will find on Rustoleum and Krylon paints. You 

can find Dupli-Color paints at auto parts stores. 
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You may have noticed in the first picture that the engine nacelle is no longer sporting an O.S. GT 33 gasser… After 

battling two issues with the engines, I elected to replace them with two DLE 40cc twins.  While the O.S. gassers are 

good running, high quality engines, I found the vibration of two single cylinder engines to be excessive, creating a 

constant cowl mounting problem.  The other issue is their 2,000 rpm idle. The O.S. engine specs DO indicate an oper-

ating range of 2,000 to 15,000 rpm, but that idle speed results in the airplane constantly rolling on the runway; it 

would not sit still prior to take-off.  I am hopeful the DLE twins, with a 1,500 idle spec, will RESOLVE both issues.   

As much as I have tried avoid buying Chi-

nese products, there simply was no compara-

ble alternative offered by any of the other 

engine companies. That said, I must admit 

that these little DLE twins are GORGEOUS! 

The fit and finish is second to none. IF they 

run as good as they look, this should be a 

great upgrade to the aircraft. I am also hoping 

the engines will have what it takes to spin the 

Biela 18x10 3-blade props, as the O.S. 33’s 

did not. I also spoke with a modeler who at-

tempted to run this same prop on a DLE 35cc 

single, and he felt it was too much prop. 

  

HAPPY HOLIDAYS! Rich Geertson 
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Flight instructors: 

 John Eaton     (530) 681-5316                             
johneaton@sbcglobal.net 

 Carlos Reyes    (650) 243-8894            
carsii@hotmail.com 

 
Jet Turbine Instructors 

 OPEN 
 

Multi-rotor Drones 
 Keith Young  (530) 848-3666 

 
Helicopter Instructor (Only): 
 

 OPEN 
 

Woodland/Davis Aeromodelers 
c/o Richard geertson  
800 collier dr. 
dixon, CA 95620 

WDA website  
www.wdarc.org         

Membership 
   John Eaton (530) 681-5316               goldeneramodel.com  
 
Safety Officer 
   Jonathan Stemen (916) 666-2868           Jon@radialaviation.com 
 
Field Maintenance 
   Art Williams  
 
Points 
   Stein Buer (916) 850-9457      steinbuer@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter  Editor 
   Richard Geertson  (707) 693-9537           geertson@sbcglobal.net 
 
Web 
   Kerry Roberson   (661) 978-1992          flybaby1569@gmail.com  
 
Club Advocacy 
    Lou Fox   (530) 753-9331         loujfox@yahoo.com 
 
SNACK SHACK 
    Ben Ponzo (916) 947-7468             bbponz@sbcglobal.net 

Woodland Davis Aeromodelers 
42875 County Rd.  29 

Davis, CA 

 

President Forrest Barton 

(530) 662-6324 cbarton328@aol.com 

 

Vice President Jeff Lovitt   

(530 304-4780) jlovitt@sbcglobal.net 

 

Treasurer John Eaton  

(530) 681-5316 johneaton@sbcglobal.net 

 

Secretary Mike O'Kane              

(530) 796-4377   micharlokane@gmail.com 

 

Board members:     
Doug Barton (530) 662-6469 

  controlinedoug@aol.com 

 

Chris Dellinger  (707) 446-9647 

  cdellin@sbcglobal.net 

 

Keith Young  (530) 848-3666 

  k_young52@yahoo.com 

 

Danny Winters (916) 342-0679 

  win51@comcast.net  

 

OPEN Board position 

http://us.mc830.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=Lanette1941@att.net
mailto:carsii@hotmail.com
http://goldeneramodel.com/
mailto:steinbuer@gmail.com
mailto:flybaby1569@gmail.com
mailto:micharlokane@gmail.com
mailto:cbarton328@aol.com
mailto:jlovitt@sbcglobal.net
mailto:johneaton@sbcglobal.net
mailto:micharlokane@gmail.com
mailto:controlinedoug@aol.com
mailto:cdellin@sbcglobal.net
mailto:k-young52@yahoo.com
mailto:win51@comcast.net

